
Notice of Rulemaking 
 

Pursuant to Arkansas Code Annotated § 25-15-201 et seq. notice is hereby given that the 
Department of Labor and Licensing, Auctioneer Licensing Board is considering changes to its 
rules. The main amendments made to the Board’s rules follow the changes made by Act 677 of 
2023. Additionally, the Board made some technical and grammatical changes that were necessary 
to ensure consistency with existing statutes. 

Written comment will be accepted from Sunday, July 28, 2024, through Monday, August 
26, 2024, by the Auctioneer Licensing Board. Comments may be mailed to the Board’s Office at 
900 West Capitol Avenue, Suite 400, Little Rock, AR 72201, or emailed to 
kelli.black@arkansas.gov. If you would like to make oral public comments, 
please call our office at (501) 682-1156. A copy of the proposed amendments can also be 
accessed on the Department of Labor and Licensing’s website at: 
https://www.labor.arkansas.gov/news/proposed-rule-making/ or the Secretary of State’s website 
at: http://www.sos.arkansas.gov/rules_and_regs 
 
 


